Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
ATKINS – TALLAHASSEE
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Two announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, May 16, 2023, 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
PLACE: Inglis Community Center, located at 137 Hwy 40 West in Inglis, Florida 34449.
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Inglis Community Working Group, consisting of members of the Inglis community recommended by local leaders, will be meeting to discuss and provide feedback to FDOT regarding improvements to US 19 in Inglis. This project, conducted in accordance with 339.67 of the Florida Statutes, will study ways to achieve free flow traffic conditions along US 19 from the terminus of Suncoast Parkway 2 Phase 3 north to NW 140th Street in Chiefland.
This is the second meeting of the Inglis Community Working Group and will be a small group discussion between project staff and the working group members. The meeting is open to the public. There will not be a formal public comment portion, but members of the general public may submit written comments at the meeting. Project staff will be available to answer questions from the public.
All meetings will be held without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. For questions or concerns regarding Title VI, contact Dorothy Neal, District Two Title VI Coordinator, 1109 South Marion Avenue, Lake City, Florida 32025, at (386) 758- 3767 or via email at dorothy.neal@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact FDOT Project Manager Brian Brooker, at (386) 961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the meeting.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Brian Brooker, at (386) 961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the meeting.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 5 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Brian Brooker, at (386) 961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager Brian Brooker, at (386) 961-7441 or brian.brooker@dot.state.fl.us at least seven days prior to the meeting.
